
From: Martin Dunne [mailto:MDunne@huntnsw.com.au]  

Sent: Friday, 27 January 2017 3:20 PM 
To: PHILBEY, Alicia; paulryan@bigpond.net.au; smaxwell@cfmeu.org; wendy.carr@twu.com.au; 

Legal; lorraine.biviano@twu.com.au; imacdonald@bic.asn.au; Roushan Walsh; 
Kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; hughmc@artionsw.com.au; Ruchi Bhatt 

Cc: AMOD; Chambers - Hamberger SDP; Tony 

Subject: RE: AM2016/32 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Transport Industry Awards 

 
Dear Associate to Senior Deputy President Hamberger 
 
We represent the Waste Contractors and Recyclers Association of NSW (WCRA) in relation to the 
review of the Waste Management Award 2010 (WMA). 
 
The correspondence from Mr Calver dated 19 January 2017, and the TWU's submissions and 
evidence referred to in that correspondence, appears only to relate to the Road Transport (Long 
Distance Operations) Award 2010 and the Road  
Transport and Distribution Award 2010. 
 

In the circumstances, WCRA does not wish to express a view in relation to Mr Calver's 
correspondence. 
 
However we understand that the TWU has decided not to proceed with its applications for variations 
to the WMA in the 4 Yearly review, and intends to notify the FWC shortly. 
 
As a result, it will be necessary for further directions to be made to vacate the listing dates currently 
allocated in respect of the review of the WMA. 
 
We look forward to hearing from you after you have been notified by the TWU. 
 
Regards 
 
 
Martin Dunne 
Special Counsel 

 
Gateway, 1 Macquarie Place, Sydney NSW 2000 
GPO Box 4132, Sydney NSW 2001 
 
T +61 2 9391 3211 
F +61 2 9391 3099 
E MDunne@huntnsw.com.au 
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